
Greetings Commissioners,

Once again, I would like to thank you for conducting hearings and listening to the voices of the
people.  On Tuesday, November 16th I had an opportunity to share my testimony regarding the
importance of making Crown Heights North whole.

My name is Gail Muhammad and I am a lifelong resident of Crown Heights who has remained
active in my community. I am the President of the 1200 Dean Street Block Association,Inc.,1st
Vice Chair of Community Board 8 and Vice President of the Crown Heights North Association
Inc. I have also had  an opportunity to work with the Bedford Stuyvesant and Crown Heights
Committee for Fair Redistricting. As a member of this group we developed a map that supported
our goal of keeping Crown Heights North whole. The map that we drafted was previously
submitted to the Independent Redistricting Committee for review.

More recently our group participated in a meeting that afforded us an opportunity to see the
map proposed by the Unity Map Coalition. The Unity Map #30 does meet our goal of keeping
Crown Heights North whole. We are in support of Unity Map # 30 with the following
modifications

● Both the North and South side of Sterling Place be included to Kingston Avenue
● Southern border be extended to Lincoln Place (encumbering St. Johns Place)

After testifying about the aforementioned issues I was asked about the number of people who
would be included in our proposed map  Please note that the Unity Map #30 has a population of
137,980.  Attached you will find a map that depicts the borders going South to Lincoln Place.
The additional population addresses our modifications and are within the allowable 5% overage
range, (see attachments)
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